
 

 
 

Representative Jennifer Schultz, Chair 

House Human Services Policy and Financy Committee 

Minnesota House of Representatives 

 

February 23, 2021 

 

Dear Chair Schultz and Committee Members: 

 

Fraser supports Representative Vang’s House File 970 - Culturally informed behavioral health 

training requirements and culturally diverse workforce development support. 

Fraser is a nonprofit, community mental health clinic.  We're known for our broad collection of 

specialty services, including programs for young children, children with autism, children on the 

adoption and permanency spectrum, and adults with co-occurring intellectual disability and 

mental illness. For every child we serve we also support indirectly or directly at least one adult 

who cares for the child. 

As a community mental health program and safety net provider, Fraser serves clients and 

communities who would not otherwise have access to mental health care. 

 

Our staff are critical to our ability to provide high quality care to our clients and communities. 

Our entire behavioral health system is facing a workforce crisis, with more providers retiring than 

are coming into the field. The shortage is particularly true for our communities of color, whose 

members face even more barriers to accessing care and inequities. Fraser supports HF 970’s 

proposal to further diversify our workforce through more diversity training and increased 

funding/ investment into education and training supports to allow more students and workers 

communities of color to enter the mental health workforce.  

 

Most importantly, the bill –  

▪ convenes a workgroup to address barriers in the current professional licensure process 

and consider an alternative licensure pathway.  

▪ expands the definition of a mental health practitioner to include students completing 

internships while in their programs (graduate or undergraduate). This way students, 

particularly non-traditional students with families and children, do not have to choose 

between completing their degree and making wages to feed their families. This also 

allows agencies to hire more mental health practitioners, under a wider net of eligibility. 

 

All the proposals in HF 970 are a first step, but an important first step, to bringing more diverse 

staff candidates into the mental and chemical health fields. Thank you for your consideration and 

support of the mental health care needs of our diverse communities and our mental health care 

system in Minnesota. Please support House File 970. 

 

Sincerely 

 
 

Abby Vavra 

Public Policy and Compliance Counsel 


